\ ton Park Academy / Long Lane / Carlton-in-Lindrick
KlngSTon Pork /} or /r‘r—‘”(vxfen /, rh) (r. Af arlton-in-Lindrick /
- ) o / Nottinghamshire / S81 9AW
S R g T: 01909 730 294 / F: 01909 733 084
E: info@kingstonpa.org.uk
AC Od e my W: www.kingstonparkpa.org.uk

Principal: Vicki Pearson

Dear Parents/carers

I am writing to remind you of changes made by the Department for Education with regard to requests
for holidays during term times. This information which was previously sent from school July 2013 has
been taken directly from the department for education website and will apply to all schools in England
from September 2013.

http://www.education.gov.uk/schools/pupilsupport/behaviour/attendance/a00223868/requlations-
amendments

The Education (Pupil Registration) (England) Regulations 2006

Amendments have been made to the 2006 regulations in the Education (Pupil Registration) (England)
(Amendment) Regulations 2013. These amendments, as described below, will come into force on 1st
September 2013.

Term-time holiday

The Education (Pupil Registration) (England) Regulations 2006 currently allow
headteachers/principals to grant leave of absence for the purpose of a family holiday during term time
in “special circumstances” of up to ten school days leave per year. Headteachers/principals can also
grant extended leave for more than ten school days in exceptional circumstances.

Amendments to the 2006 regulations remove references to family holiday and extended leave as well
as the statutory threshold of ten school days. The amendments make clear that
headteachers/principals may not grant any leave of absence during term time unless there are
exceptional circumstances. Headteachers/principals should determine the number of school days a
child can be away from school if the leave is granted.

The Education (Penalty Notices) (England) Regulations 2007

Amendments have been made to the 2007 Regulations in the Education (Penalty Notices) (England)
(Amendment) Regulations 2013. These amendments, as described below, will come into force on 1st
September 2013.

The 2007 regulations set out the procedures for issuing penalty notices (fines) to each parent who
fails to ensure their children’s regular attendance at school or fails to ensure that their excluded child
is not in a public place during the first five days of exclusion. Parents must pay £60 if they pay within
28 days; or £120 if they pay within 42 days.

Amendments to 2007 regulations will reduce the timescales for paying a penalty notice. Parents must,
from 1st September 2013, pay £60 within 21 days or £120 within 28 days. This brings attendance
penalty notices into line with other types of penalty notices and allows local authorities to act faster on
prosecutions.

If any parent wishes to request leave of absence and they bhelieve they have exceptional
circumstances, this must be put in writing for consideration.

Thank you for your continuing support.

Pearson (Mr.
Principal
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